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Key Dates
● Monday 17th - Friday 

21st February: School 
closed for Half Term 
Holiday

● Monday 24th 
February: INSET Day - 
School closed

● Tuesday 25th 
February: All children 
back to school

● Monday 31st March: 
School closed for Eid

● Friday 4th April: Last 
day of term - 
Children to be 
collected at 1.30pm

● Monday 7th - Friday 
18th April - School 
closed for Easter 
Holidays 

Dear Parents and Carers,

What a truly magical evening we had last Friday at the 
Greenwich Theatre! Our Year 4 children absolutely captivated 
the audience with their performance of Romeo and Juliet. From 
the vibrant costumes to the passionate delivery of their lines, 
every single child shone brightly on stage.

The energy and enthusiasm they brought to Shakespeare's 
classic tale was simply breathtaking. They handled the complex 
language and emotions with remarkable confidence and 
maturity. It was a joy to witness their hard work and dedication 
come to fruition in such a spectacular way.

I've received so many wonderful comments from audience 
members who enjoyed the evening. It was a testament to the 
hard work of Jen, the Year 4 team and all the staff involved, 
who have nurtured and guided the children throughout this 
project. A huge thank you also to all the parents and carers 
who supported the children by helping with costumes, learning 
lines, and of course, attending the performance. Your support is 
invaluable!

This production of Romeo and Juliet will undoubtedly be a 
lasting memory for our Year 4 children and we are incredibly 
proud of each and every one of them. We are already looking 
forward to seeing what they will achieve in Year 5!

Please remember that the school will be closed on Monday 
24th February for an INSET day. We are looking forward to 
seeing you all, bright and early, on Tuesday 25th February. 

Wishing you all a wonderful half-term break, 

Fiona

Paper 
copies of 

the 
Byword 

are 
available 
from the 
office.

http://www.bygrove.org.uk


Attendance
Our aim is to promote high attendance so that our pupils achieve 
well at school. Regular attendance and punctuality is also crucial 

for making friends and developing good relationships. 

Exceptional! 
100%

Very Good
97% - 99%

Potential to improve 
91% - 96%

Needs to improve 
90% & below

Our whole school 
attendance target for 

this year:
97.00%

Attendance for the week 
beginning Monday 3th 

February 2025 - Friday 7th 
February 2025 (Rec-Y6):

96.10%

Year Attendance

Nursery 89.23%

Reception 94.52%

Year 1 93.79%

Year 2 99.00%

Year 3 100.00%

Year 4 95.00%

Year 5 92.28%

Year 6 97.93%

Last week’s 
attendance 

Y3: 100%

Well done Y3!



AI generated content and AI tools like chatbots, content generators and 
summaries are quickly appearing across popular online apps and services. 
There are also popular AI tools appearing like ChatGPT.

There can be many positives to the use of AI in helping to find information, 
making creative content and getting support quickly through chat 
functions. However, as with other areas of online use, it comes with risks to 
children as well.

For example, the content that children see might not be age appropriate, 
legal or promote healthy behaviours. They can also experience harms such 
as bullying and sexual abuse through the misuse of AI content generators to 
create realistic looking content intended to cause harm.

6 top tips from the NSPCC on how to 
support your children to use AI safely:

Top Tips 

Safeguarding

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/about-us/news-opinion/2025/artificial-intelligence-safety-tips-for-parents/?utm_campaign=20250210_KIS_CASPAR_February10&utm_content=Artificial%20intelligence%20safety%20tips%20for%20parents&utm_medium=email&utm_source=Adestra


Safeguarding
How Safe is WhatsApp for Children - NSPCC

WhatsApp is one of the most popular instant messaging 
apps, used by over 2 billion people in 180 countries. It allows 
you to send and receive messages, as well as make voice 
and video calls. You can connect with people individually or 
join group chats where lots of people can contribute. All you 
need to set up a WhatsApp account is a phone number. 
However, children and young people can easily subvert the 
restrictions placed on its access. Although rated at 16+, all 
that is required is a phone number. All it takes is one child in 
a class to be on whatsapp, and all the others will wish to join. 
This can lead to increased vulnerabilities for child users. The 
NSPCC has released its own analysis about the dangers of 
the app. If interested, please follow the link below:

The dangers of Whatsapp

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/online-safety-blog/2023-01-12-is-whatsapp-safe-for-my-child/
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Medical Tracker Introduction
We will be introducing a more convenient way to keep 
parents regularly informed about first-aid incidents and 

medication administration at school, using a service called 
Medical Tracker.

This system will also allow us to analyse the data we record to improve 
our response to future incidents and better support pupils’ health needs. 

It will allow us to inform parents/carers of first aid incidents and 
medication administration by email.

To use Medical Tracker effectively, we need your email address to 
always be up-to-date to notify you of incidents.

Important – email messages will be sent from 
donotreply@medicaltracker.co.uk Please add this address to your email 
address books (or approved sender list) to prevent messages from being 

blocked by your SPAM/JUNK filters. 

Parent Consultations - Spring 2025

Date Year Group Location

Tuesday 25th February Year 2 Leadership Room 

Wednesday 26th February Year 5 Leadership Room

Wednesday 26th February Nursery Therapy Room 

Thursday 27th February Year 1 Leadership Room 

Friday 28th February SLS Therapy Room

Tuesday 4th March Year 6 Leadership Room

Tuesday 4th March Year 3 Therapy Room 

Wednesday 5th March Year 4 Leadership Room 

Thursday 6th March Reception HT Room

mailto:donotreply@medicaltracker.co.uk
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Have a look at your child’s 
knowledge organisers this term.

They are put together by subject leaders to help support the 
children in learning key facts & vocabulary about the subjects 

they are learning. 

Click on your child’s year 
group under the ‘Curriculum’ 

tab on the school website. 

https://bygrove.org.uk/
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To support our gardeners at Bygrove, please donate any 
garden equipment, soil, plants, shrubs, flowers, seeds you no 
longer need. Please bring these to the office. Any donations 
will be appreciated. Thank you!

Thank you to the parents who have donated so far. 

Support our Gardeners
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Nursery 
In Forest School this week, we 
continued to focus on digging. First, 
we reminded ourselves of the rules 
to stay safe in our environment. 
Then, we used shovels and rakes to 
dig, finding worms and root 
vegetables. Next, we used charcoal 
to make marks on the floor, drawing 
things we could see. Some of us 
even explored the pond area, using 
a net to collect our 'fish'. It was very 
cold, but we really enjoyed 
ourselves.
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Nursery
This week, we learned about 'Valentine’s Day', a day to 
celebrate love. First, we spoke about the people we love, 
like our mummies and daddies, and why we love them. 
Then, we talked about things we can do or give to the 
people we love. Finally, we made some Valentine’s cards for 
our families, practising our cutting skills and drawing hearts.
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SLS
The SLS fortnightly focus is: Land and Sea.
So we made hot air balloons. We designed and made them 
using string, paper cups, balloons and paint. Up, up and away!

We have also 
been practising 
our handwriting, 
correctly forming 
the letter shapes 
to spell our 
names.
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Year 1
Year 1 have been preparing a dish safely and hygienically in 
design and technology this week. They discussed the 
importance of hygiene and making sure everything was clean. 
Then they were able to prepare their fruit salad by washing, 
peeling and chopping the fruit. Finally, they sat and enjoyed 
eating the delicious dish they had prepared. 

This week school council met with Fiona to discuss proposals they 
had been working on this half term. They were able to support 
each other in presenting their proposals showing determination 
and confidence in doing so. They are looking forward to hearing 
the outcomes from their proposals and working on them next 
half term.

School council
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SSF 2025 

YEAR 3 & 2 PERFORMANCE 
PROJECT

After half-term, Year 3 will 
begin their exciting 
Performance Project 'The 
Wind in the Willows' with 
Jen. Year 2 will also perform 
songs in the show. Please 
scan the QR code to listen 
to the songs. The Wind in 
the Willows will be 
performed to parents on 
the morning of Friday 4th 
April.

Congratulations to our Year 4 Performers for their 
fantastic rock'n'roll performance of Romeo & Juliet. We 

are so proud of you all! Here are a few backstage 
pictures. Keep your eyes peeled for the professional 
pictures and performance appraisal coming soon. 

WELL DONE YEAR 4!
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Year 3
Year 3 scientists are on a mission! This week, they've been using 
Canva to create awesome presentations about what they've 
learned in science so far. From balanced diets to keeping our 
skeletons and muscles strong, they're diving into the big questions 
of health and nutrition. Get ready to be amazed by their 
creativity and knowledge by checking out their amazing posters 
displayed on our class window!

TA training
This week TA training focussed on science!! As well as looking at 
how science skills developed across the school - we also 
explored the principle of friction, by making CD and balloon 
hovercrafts!
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Year 5
This week in Science, Year 5 conducted experiments to find 
out the best method for separating materials. They made 
predictions based on their knowledge of solids, liquids and 
gases and then thought carefully about how to best record 
their data.
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Thursday 6th March

Come to school dressed as your 
favourite book character!

Parents are welcome to join us for 
a special World Book Day 

assembly at 9.15 on Thursday 6th 
March.

Look out for upcoming information 
about sessions to read with your 

child in our library!

Scan here 
for free 

costume 
resources.
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Places Available!
Do you have or know someone with a child born between 1 

September 2021 and 31 August 2022?

Apply now via www.eadmissions.org.uk

They can start with us in September 2025

We also offer places to rising 3-year-olds to start nursery a 
term after turning 3 years old!

Please contact the school office on 020 7538 4925 or email 
admin@bygrove.org.uk

Click the link below for more information

Nursery admissions 2025

http://www.eadmissions.org.uk/
mailto:admin@bygrove.org.uk
https://www.towerhamlets.gov.uk/lgnl/education_and_learning/schools/school_admissions/nursery_school_admissions.aspx


www.letta.org.uk      www.bygrove.org.uk      @bygrove_primary

Hall Hire 
Price: £60 per hour

£50 deposit required at booking and only refundable after the event.

Availability: 
Most weekends and weekdays in the school holidays up until 10pm.

30 minutes before the event to set up - free of charge.

Facilities:
Car Park Space: 6 cars maximum.

X8 double tables with benches attached.
X40 chairs

Use of warming ovens but no cooking allowed.
Playground use up to 8pm (no high heels allowed on the soft surface).

Toilet facilities. 
Speakers: laptop access to surround sound system.

No alcohol allowed.

Please let us know if you would like to hire out the hall for birthdays, Mehndi 
parties, family gatherings, Eid parties and other events.

Contact Christina Maynard to arrange a viewing via admin@bygrove.org.uk or 
call 0207 538 4925

mailto:admin@bygrove.org.uk

